Minutes NEERS BusMtg s2002

Minutes of NEERS Business Meeting

May 8, 2002

Bar Harbor, ME
Meeting called to order at 5:15 p.m.
Secretary's report given and accepted.

Treasurer's report given and accepted


Total attendees at meeting - 119 



Expenses only $6845 due to donations raised by Hillary and Blaine



Donations totaled $5600


Donations to student awards funds $1800 this year, mostly due to dunning letters 
sent out and people paying their past dues (a percentage of dues goes to the 
awards funds).  Student account now has $23000.

Old Business - Changes to the Constitution are being worked on, and an Operations 
manual is being put together by the Executive Board.  These will be presented at 
the fall meeting for a vote.

New Business- 

1.  Rankin Award – Pat Kremer moved that “This year, the Rankin prize will be given to the best undergraduate poster.”  Fred Short seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

2.  Meetings -


- Fall '02 NEERS meeting is in Connecticut - Pat Kremer is organizing.  Dates are 
Oct 24-26.


- Spring '03 NEERS meeting location discussed.  New Bedford/Dartmouth area? 
Joint meeting of NEERS and Southern New England Chapter of the American 
- Fisheries Society?


Fall '03 ERF is in Seattle.

3.  ERF Report by Linda Deegan - 


ERF is looking at new structures for the governing board, as it is getting quite 
large with new affiliates being added. (Gulf of St. Lawrence "guzzlers" and 
southern California soon)


Possible 2007 ERF meeting in the Northeast


Please send comments about the Estuaries journal to Scott Nixon or Linda Deegan 
or Dennis Allen.  The governing board of ERF is trying to decide about changes 
to the journal, eg. frequency of publishing

4.  Communications-


Web page looks great - Thanks, Ron!


Newsletter - Larry Spencer wants reporters to write up some brief stories about 
their work.


Poster - Ron will work on creating a new NEERS poster in Powerpoint.

Meeting adjourned 5:55 p.m.

Postscript:

The Rankin Prize was won by Anna Pakenham


Packenham, A. and P.E. Fell. Dept. of Zoology, Connecticut College, KECK Research Grant, CT 06320:  Examination of Macroinvertebrate Populations in a Restoring and Reference Tidal Marsh Using Several Sampling Methods.

The Dean Prize was won by Alyson Eberhardt


Eberhardt, A.L. and D.M. Burdick, Dept. of Natural Resources, Jackson Estuarine Laboratory, University of New Hampshire, Durham, NH: Evaluation of Culvert Impacts and Tidal Restoration Benefits on Fish Communities in New England Salt Marshes.

The Ketchum Prize was won by David L. Taylor


Taylor, D.L. University of Rhode Island Graduate School of Oceanography, Narragansett, RI 02882:  Detecting Juvenile Winter Flounder in the Stomachs of Invertebrate Predators with the Ouchterlony Immunoassay.

Travel awards went to: Ray Konisky, Debra Davis, Deborah Rutecki, Cathy Bozek

NEERS membership as of August 1, 2002

State


No. Members

	AL
	1

	CT
	75

	DE
	1

	FL
	1

	HI
	1

	IN
	1

	LA
	2

	MA
	131

	MD
	5

	ME
	71

	MS
	1

	NH
	26

	NJ
	8

	NS (NOVA SCOTIA)
	5

	NY
	27

	OH
	4

	OR
	3

	PA
	1

	QUEBEC
	4

	RI
	75

	SC
	1

	TX
	3

	VA
	3

	VT
	1

	UNKNOWN
	44


TOTAL = 495

Current Executive Committee members:

	Linda Deegan
	President

	R. Scott Warren
	Past-president

	Marshall Pregnall
	President-elect

	David Burdick
	Treasurer

	Pamela Morgan
	Secretary

	Nancy O'Connor
	Member-at-Large

	Robert Buchsbaum
	Member-at-Large

	Pat Kremer
	Program Chair

	Alan Young
	Historian
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